
June 17, 2020 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject: 4TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #200222  

              INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH 

              SIDE OF EAST STATE STREET FROM A POINT 

              175 FEET EAST OF NORTH WATER STREET TO A 

              POINT 35 FEET EAST THEROF  

        

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

This is in response to a request on behalf of MGIC located at 250 East Kilbourn Avenue to install the 

above-captioned parking restriction to improve visibility for motorists exiting the driveway from their 

underground parking garage on State Street due to the conversion of the one-way traffic control on 

East State Street to a two-way operation. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that parked vehicles obstruct the 

view of on-coming east bound vehicles on East State Street making it difficult for motorists to exit the 

driveway from their underground parking garage. We, therefore, in the interest of public safety, 

recommend the above-captioned traffic parking change.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Samir Amin, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

SCR/clm 

 

c:  Common Council 


